
 
July 25, 2023 
4th Day of The July Term 
Maysville, MO  
 
 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen 
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve today’s agenda with East District Commissioner, 
Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the minutes from the July 18th meeting with East 
District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
SB190 was discussed and it will remain on the agenda until further notice. 
 
Brush letters were discussed, and it was advised that a tree in question on Sheridan has now been removed.  A reminder 
that now only 1 brush letter will be sent to patrons, but that letter allows them 6 months to get the brush removed. After 
that time the complaint will go out for bid.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek was in touch with Mike Greer, and he will finish mowing County properties due to the 
resignation of Ted Ellis. 
 
The bid opening to demolish the building was held at 10 a.m. with only one bidder placing a bid. West District 
Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to accept the bid for $5,400.00 placed by Lucas Tunk’s of Cameron. East 
District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor, White-aye, Carroll-aye and Owen-aye. Motion carried. 
Melissa will notify Lucas he was awarded the bid and that he can get started tearing the building down.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek will advertise to bid out the old flagpole that was at the County Barn. Bids will be opened on 
the 8th of August.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised there is an election August 8th, but it only pertains to Stewartsville School District, 
East Buchanan School District and Washington Township.  
 
September 21st is the next meeting of the NW Commissioner’s which will be held in Grundy County. 
 
East District Commissioner, Chet Owen reminded all that there will be a meeting at the Extension Office on July 26th to 
discuss the future and needs of the extension.  
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White will attend a Tri-County Health Dept. meeting on July 31st.  
 
With no other business before the Commission, West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn until 
August 1, 2023. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second to adjourn. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
 


